

# Friday Letter for Parents and Carers 19th November 2021



### **Headteacher Update**



Dear Parents /Carers

Our fun-packed week started on Monday morning with a super assembly from Wates, the construction company from the Lowfield Green site. It was great to have an update from the team and see the site map with the roads that we named 2 years ago! The children were presented with a set of non-fiction books which informed us about career opportunities in the construction industry. You can see some of younger pupils were inspired by the hard hats and goggles!

Teachers have certainly been busy this week! Can I say a big thank you for your attendance at Parents' Evenings this week. It was lovely to see you having face to face meetings once more, and I know that our teachers really benefitted from meeting you and talking about how

your children are doing in school. Happy weekend **Debbie Cousins** 



**December** 20th Dec-3rd Jan

Christmas Holidays Any changes/additions will be marked in red



### **Anti Bullying Week**

We started the week with lots of bright colours and patterns as classes across school took part in the national Odd Socks Day to celebrate everyone's uniqueness and differences as we began Anti Bullying Week 2021. This week, children have been learning all about showing kindness and understanding what they can do if they are worried about bullying. UKS2 had a special visitor and looked at the impact that cyber bullying can have. LKS2 looked at the many different ways they show kindness while KS1 tried to help the characters from Pumpkin Soup resolve their fallout and EYFS learnt about how to be great team members! Keep an eye on our Twitter account and the website as we continue to provide resources to help families support children out of school too.







\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



This week we have seen lots of children thinking of others.

Jayden in Puffins for raising £44.14 for Children in Need by selling his unwanted toys outside his home.

Amelia in Albatross for showing her initiative to create a lunchtime club to look after our school environment, picking up litter and keeping the school tidy.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*





## Children in Need

We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who donated cakes and buns for our cake sale. Thanks to all your kind donations we have raised a fantastic £683, our highest ever amount for Children In Need. The children and staff have had a great day eating buns and wearing their spots, well done everyone!



























### Stars of the Week

12th November 2021

Swan Asher for developing his confidence and always trying his hardest!

**Robin** Piper for her amazing reading, where she has been reading her book with lots of fluency! **Toucan** Sebastian for his super writing about the wizard! Well done Seb

Parrot Lola for being willing to give lots of new things a try and offering some amazing ideas in lessons!

**Woodpecker** Billy for showing amazing expression when reading his book in Guided Reading **Puffin** Zach for always being willing to help both his peers and adults around school. Team Puffin would be lost without you, Zach!

**Albatross** Leo for superb effort in PE working collaboratively with a partner creating tricky balances!

**Razorbill** Alfie for making much better choices and settling back into school so well **Osprey** Mia for brilliant effort in her reading at home and at school

**Eagle** James for fantastic contributions during the planning of our Minotaur in the Maze writing

**Hawk** Leo for his great attitude to learning and hard work particularly in maths **Falcon** Evie for always trying hard in everything and making fantastic contributions



Ryan for being a fantastic friend

**Mrs Cousins Headteachers Award** 

Sophie for using her phonics to read a book to me.
I loved the story about Kit and Dog





